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Emergency Disaster Declarations and 
Designations
Farmers and ranchers know all too well that natural disasters can be 
a common, and likely a costly, variable to their operation. The Farm 
Service Agency (FSA) has emergency assistance programs to 

Page 1 of 5Vermont FSA March 2017 Newsletter

5/25/2018https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USFSA/bulletins/18b7f8b?reqfrom=share



Phone: (802) 658-2803 
Fax: (855)794-3676

www.fsa.usda.gov/vt

State Executive Director:
Paul Remillard (Acting)

State Committee:
Lisa Holderness
K. Michael Howrigan
Elizabeth Kennett
Brendan Whittaker

To find contact information for 
your local office go to 
www.fsa.usda.gov/vt.

provide assistance when disasters strike, and for some of those 
programs, a disaster designation may be the eligibility trigger. When 
natural disaster occurs, there is a process for requesting a USDA 
Secretarial disaster designation for a county. Agricultural producers 
can play a vital role in this process.

If you have experienced a production loss as a result of a natural 
disaster you may submit a request to your local FSA county office 
for your county to be evaluated for a Secretarial disaster 
designation. Once a request is received, the county office will collect 
disaster data and create a Loss Assessment Report. The County 
Emergency Board will review the Loss Assessment Report and 
determine if a recommendation is sent forward to the U.S. Secretary 
of Agriculture for the designation.

For more information on FSA disaster programs and disaster 
designations, visit www.fsa.usda.gov/disaster.

Payment Limitations by Program
The 2014 Farm Bill established a maximum dollar amount for each program that can be received 
annually, directly or indirectly, by each person or legal entity. Payment limitations vary by program for 
2014 through 2018. 

Below is an overview of payment limitations by program. 

Commodity and Price Support Programs
The annual limitation for the Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) and Price Loss Coverage (PLC) 
programs, Loan Deficiency Payments (LDPs) and Market Loan Gains is $125,000 each. 

Conservation Programs
The Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) annual rental payment and incentive payment is limited to 
$50,000. CRP contracts approved before Oct. 1, 2008, may exceed the limitation, subject to payment 
limitation rules in effect on the date of contract approval. 

The Emergency Conservation Program (ECP) has an annual limit of $200,000 per disaster event. The 
Emergency Forest Restoration Program (EFRP) has an annual limit of $500,000 per disaster event. 

Disaster Assistance Programs
The annual limitation of $125,000 applies to the Emergency Assistance for Livestock, Honeybees and 
Farm-Raised Fish Program (ELAP), Livestock Forage Disaster Program (LFP), Livestock Indemnity 
Program (LIP), Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) and Tree Assistance Program 
(TAP). The total payments received under ELAP, LFP and LIP may not exceed $125,000. A separate 
limitation applies to TAP payments. 

Payment limitations also apply to Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) programs. Contact 
your local NRCS office more information. 

For more information on FSA payment limitations by program, visit 
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/Assets/USDA-FSA-
Public/usdafiles/FactSheets/2015/payment_eligibility_payment_limitations.pdf. 
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New Actively Engaged Provisions for Non-Family Joint 
Operations or Entities
Many Farm Service Agency programs require all program participants, either individuals or legal 
entities, to be “actively engaged in farming”. This means participants provide a significant contribution 
to the farming operation, whether it is capital, land, equipment, active personal labor and/or 
management. For entities, each partner, stockholder or member with an ownership interest, must 
contribute active personal labor and/or management to the operation on a regular basis.

The 2014 Farm Bill established additional payment eligibility provisions relating to the farm 
management component of meeting “actively engaged in farming”. These new provisions apply to joint 
operations comprised of non-family members or partners, stockholders or persons with an ownership 
in the farming operation. Effective for 2016 and subsequent crop years, non-family joint operations are 
afforded to one member that may use a significant contribution of active personal management 
exclusively to meet the requirements to be determined “actively engaged in farming”. The person or 
member will be defined as the Farm Manager for the purposes of administering these new 
management provisions.  

In some instances, additional persons or members of a non-family member joint operation who meet 
the definition of Farm Manager may also be allowed to use such a contribution of active personal 
management to meet the eligibility requirements. However, under no circumstances may the number 
of Farm Managers in a non-family joint operation exceed a total of three in any given crop and 
program year. 

Maintaining Good Credit History
Farm Service Agency (FSA) Farm Loan programs require that applicants have a satisfactory credit 
history. A credit report is requested for all FSA direct farm loan applicants. These reports are reviewed 
to verify outstanding debts, if bills are paid timely and to determine the impact on cash flow. 

Information found on a customer’s credit report is strictly confidential and is used only as an aid in 
conducting FSA business.

Our farm loan staff will discuss options with you if you have an unfavorable credit report and will 
provide a copy of your report. If you dispute the accuracy of the information on the credit report, it is up 
to you to contact the issuing credit report company to resolve any errors or inaccuracies.

There are multiple ways to remedy an unfavorable credit score. 

• Make sure to pay bills on time. Setting up automatic payments or automated reminders can be 
an effective way to remember payment due dates.

• Pay down existing debt.
• Keep your credit card balances low.
• Avoid suddenly opening or closing existing credit accounts.

FSA’s farm loan staff will guide you through the process, which may require you to reapply for a loan 
after improving or correcting your credit report.

For more information on FSA farm loan programs, visit www.fsa.usda.gov.
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USDA Microloans Help Farmers Purchase Farmland and 
Improve Property
Producers, Including Beginning and Underserved Farmers, Have a New Option to Gain Access to 
Land

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is offering farm ownership microloans, creating a new 
financing avenue for farmers to buy and improve property. These microloans are especially helpful to 
beginning or underserved farmers, U.S. veterans looking for a career in farming, and those who have 
small and mid-sized farming operations.

The microloan program has been hugely successful, providing more than 16,800 low-interest loans, 
totaling over $373 million to producers across the country. Microloans have helped farmers and 
ranchers with operating costs, such as feed, fertilizer, tools, fencing, equipment, and living expenses 
since 2013. Seventy percent of loans have gone to new farmers.

Now, microloans will be available to also help with farm land and building purchases, and soil and 
water conservation improvements. FSA designed the expanded program to simplify the application 
process, expand eligibility requirements and expedite smaller real estate loans to help farmers 
strengthen their operations. Microloans provide up to $50,000 to qualified producers, and can be 
issued to the applicant directly from the USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA).

To learn more about the FSA microloan program visit www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans, or contact your 
local FSA office. 

USDA Rural Development Energy Program Seeks Grant 
Applications
Businesses interested in increasing their bottom line through investing in energy efficiency and 
renewable energy improvements can apply to USDA Rural Development for grant funding through the 
Rural Energy for America Program (REAP) this spring. REAP provides grants to businesses that can 
cover up to 25% of the total project cost of business energy improvements. The application deadline 
for the 2017 funding round is March 31st. Contact USDA Rural Development Energy Coordinator Ken 
Yearman at (802) 828-6070 or kenneth.yearman@vt.usda.gov to start the application process.

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users).

Questions? 
Contact Us
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